MINUTES


Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 

Orchard Creek Lodge

January 7, 2008  7:00 P.M.


Board Members: 



Chairmen:

President

John Zehnder

Event Coordinator
Chuck Schmidt

V.P. Membership
DiAnn Rooney
Social Chair

CherėAndre

Secretary

Pat Heesch

Community Liaison
Joan Zehnder


Treasurer

Arnie Sondergard
Web Master

Dick Brewster








Historian

Virgil Berry

Introductions

· John introduced the new Board members and appointed chairmen and explained their duties, and also recognized and thanked former Board members

Reports

· Pat H. read the minutes of the 11/05/07 meeting.  The minutes were approved.

· Pat mentioned that starting with the January minutes, the minutes would be mailed to the members prior to the meeting date, rather than given orally. Any corrections or additions should be e-mailed to Pat.

· The Agenda will also be e-mailed out prior to the meetings.  No more hard copies will be distributed.

· DiAnn reported that we have 57 member households as of 12/31/07

· DiAnn asked all trip leaders to check and make sure members that have signed up for a trip have their signed Release forms on file

· Dick Brewster reported that the ending balance in the group’s checking account on 12/31/07 was $195.32.  Arnie S. is now collecting the 2008 dues of $20.00.

· Old Business
· John Z. gave Tom Webb’s report on our Christmas family giving program.  Six families received gifts and a total of $1,145 was distributed.  Only2 families responded.  May want to reconsider donating through Lighthouse for 2008.

.
New Business
· Cherė A., Social Chair, reported that social events are currently being planned, and she is looking into locations, other than members’ homes, where parties can be held.  

· Chuck S., Events Coordinator, listed 15 trips that the Planning Committee had suggested.  All the trips were assigned a month, from March through Dec., and members volunteered as leaders and co-leaders for all the trips.

· Chuck gave the general criteria on how to become a trip leader, and emphasized the need to check out the route before the actual trip.

· Ernie D. passed out Community Association election information.

· John Z. introduced and welcomed all the new members attending this meeting.  

· The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. – 60 members were in attendance.

Respectfully submitted,

LHSCG Secretary, Pat Heesch
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